Town of Newfane

Emergency Management Director

5/16/2022
Selectboard Members;
I have spoken to a couple of you about the ARPA money and just wanted to do this more formally. The town's Emergency Operations Center (the Fire Station) and the secondary Operations Center (the Town Garage) both have antiquated manual emergency power that were both used when we got them many years ago. Both units were out of service this past year for an extended period of time awaiting repairs. It is now time that both should be upgraded to automatic start more dependable power. I have received pricing for both buildings and they are as follows:
The Fire Station \$36,415
The Town Garage \$29,345
The second request is to install AEDs in the public spaces in the town, this would require 4 or possibly 5 units at approximately \$1,800 ea. The buildings would include Town office, Town Garage, Williamsville Hall, Fire Station meeting room, and possibly Union Hall (depends on whether the building is kept heated).
Thanks for your consideration,
Jay Wilson